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Eleventh UKCEN Conference

It is a great privilegefor me to take over as Chairof the
Board of Trusteesfrom StephenLouw who has done a
magnificent job in building and consolidating a strong
foundationfor UKCENon whichI hopeto build in the next
threeyears.

His legacyincludesour status as a Charitywith a highly
respectedpatron BaronessSallyGreengross,a seriesof top
quality annual conferences(see the report on the 2011
conferenceon pages2-3), and the launch of our new
website(page6). I hopethat I will be able to build on this
achievementandwill keepyou informedof developments
in future newsletters.

I would also like to thank long standingmembersof the
Board who stood down at the AGM in 2011 and to
welcomeour new Boardmemberswho I amconfidentwill
continuetheir goodwork. I look forward to workingwith
themall.
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Welcome to the Summer 2012
issueof the UKCENnewsletter.

As you will see this is a new look
newsletter which coincideswith a
new look website (more of that
later) and heraldsthe next step in
the progressof the Network to
raise the profile of clinical ethics
and integrate clinical ethics
servicesinto UKhealthcare.

UKCEN is supported by the Ethox Foundation through the Warwick Clinical Ethics Project
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The latest addition to our annual conferenceseries on
clinicalethicswasa greatsuccess,thanksto the interesting
and challengingprogrammeput together by the Yorkhill
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎHospitalClinicalEthicsCommitteewho hosted
the conference.

Thethemeof the conferencewasΨ/ƭƛƴƛŎŀƭdecisionmaking
at the beginningandend of ƭƛŦŜΩand throughout the daya
series of high quality speakersreflected on the ethical
challengesposedby thesedecisions.

Theopeningplenarywasgivenby DrEduardVerhagen, co-
author of the GroningenProtocol for the regulation of
active euthanasia in neonates. The protocol received
widespreadpublicity when it was published in the New
EnglandJournalin 2007, much of it hostile. Dr Verhagen
gavea moving and thoughtful accountof the genesisof
the protocol which aroseout of a recognition that some
neonates have intractable suffering which cannot be
alleviatedand that end of life decisionsfor neonateswere
beingmadewithout the regulatoryframeworkthat existed
for adults. Hewent on to considerthe argumentsfor and
againstthe protocolandto evaluatewhether the evidence
supportedeitherof thesearguments.

Heconcludedthat the evidencefrom studiesof endof life
decisionmaking in neonatesin the Netherlandssuggest
that neonatal euthanasia has not increased since the
introduction of the protocol. However International
comparative studies found that the use of sedatives,
analgesiaand neuromuscularblocking agents increases
followingadecisionto withdrawlife sustainingtreatment.

As expectedthis presentationgenerateda great deal of
debatewith someinsightfulquestionsandcommentsfrom
membersof the audience. Many of us felt challengedto
think about how our own personalvaluesinfluenceour
responsesto thesedifficult andheartbreakingsituations.

Thesecondspeaker,ProfessorAlanCameron,considered
end of life decisionsin relation to the foetus, focussingon
termination of pregnancyfor foetal abnormality. These
decisions raise ethical questions about balancing the
interests of foetus and mother, respecting maternal
autonomy,andthe moral statusof the foetus.

Professor Cameron reviewed the law relating to
termination of pregnancyand the advancesin diagnosis
and evaluationof foetal abnormality. He highlighted the
centralityof the conceptof foetal awarenessin addressing
the ethical challenges in making decisions about
termination of pregnancy,referring to recent research
findings and the RCOGworking party report on foetal
awarenesspublishedin 2010. Thisreport concludedthat
there was no evidencethe foetus could experiencepain
prior to 24 weeks.

Moving from the foetus to the neonate, Dr Ian Laing
described some of the difficult decisions facing the
neonatologist in caring for extremely premature infants
born between 23 and 2 weeksgestation. Reviewingthe
statisticson survivalfor thesebabies(greaterthan 60%at
25 weeks and 25% at less than 24 weeks) Dr Laing
illuminatedhis talk with examplesof childrenandfamilies
hehadcaredfor over hisyearsasaneonatologist.

2

Dr Eduard 
Verhagen, 

co-author of 
the Groningen 

Protocol 
generating a 
great deal of 

debate



Theimportanceof informing and supportingparentsin
what is an arduousand long journey was made very
clear, while rememberingthat the primary concernis
for the babywho hasbeenbornsoearly.

Theafternoon sessionof the conferencemovedto the
other endof life with DrPeterKiehlmanndescribingthe
developmentof the ScottishintegratedDNACPRpolicy
and the associated training programme for health
professionals.

Dr Kiehlmannemphasisedthe importanceof accurate
information for patients and health professionals,and
of anticipating and planning for end of life care
including the appropriateuseof DNACPRorders.

Mark Hazelwood,Director of the ScottishPartnership
for palliative care reminded the conference of the
importance of palliative care in end of life decision
making.

In a thoughtful but amusinglecture he reflectedon the
ΨŘŜŀǘƘŘŜƴȅƛƴƎΩculture of modern Western societies
and the reluctanceto discussissuesrelating to death,
dying and bereavement. He arguedfor a public health
approachto palliative and end of life care to address
this challengeand reduce the harm causedby lack of
advancecareplanning.

FinallySarahEllistongaveusa clearandcomprehensive
guide through the complexlegal framework governing
treatment of children pointing out the potential for
conflict betweenconceptsof ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎwelfare,respect
for parental authority, andŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎautonomywhich
mayneedto beresolvedby the law.

Theconferencewaswell attendedanda measureof its
successwasthe numberof peoplewho were there until
the end many of whom stayed behind to discussthe
issues further with the ŘŀȅΩǎspeakers. Our
congratulationsand thanksgo to the Glasgowteam for
hostingsucha stimulatingandenjoyableevent.
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As has become a custom with the UKCEN
conference there was a half day pre
conferenceworkshopin Glasgow.

Thiswas chairedby Dr Ruth Stephensonand
provided different perspectives on clinical
ethicssupportasit is developingin the UK.

Anne Slowther gave a preview of the
preliminary results of the national survey of
clinical ethics committees that the Warwick
clinicalethicsteamconductedin 2010.

Vic Larcher sharedhis experienceof setting
up and deliveringan integratedclinicalethics
service at GreatOrmondStreetHospital,and
EleanorUpdale,ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎauthor andmember
of GOSHclinical ethics committee gave us
food for thought on what actuallycountsas
anethicalissuein her reflectionson the ethics
of the ordinary.

Casediscussionsprovided a forum for lively
debateaswell asconsideredreflection.

The successof this and the previous pre
conferenceworkshopin Cardiffin 2010means
that we hopeto continueanddevelopthesein
future years.
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The 12th annualclinicalethics conferencewill be hosted by the QueenElizabethHealthcare
NHSTrustClinicalEthicsCommitteeandthe venuewill beGreenwichUniversity.

Thisshouldbe anexcitingvenueasLondonwill clearlybe the placeto be in Summer2012(and
not only becauseof the UKCENconference!)

The theme of the conferenceis ΨLƴŜǉǳŀƭƛǘƛŜǎin a liberated bI{ΩΣa timely and challenging
subject which will be of interest and relevanceto clinical ethics committeesand the wider
healthcarecommunity.

Wehavealreadyhada round robin this yearon requeststo CECsfrom Trustsfor adviceon how
to prioritise serviceswithin a restrictedbudget.

More information will be availablein the comingmonthsbut pleaseput the datesof 14th and
15th June2012 in your diariesnow.
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At our 2010 AGM we announcedthat we would be working on the
developmentof a new look UKCENwebsite to be hosted and run by
UKCENand with facilities for future developmentof web forums and
other networkspecificinnovations.

The website working group has been working closely with a web
designerover the last12 monthsandwe wereableto previewthe new
websiteat the 2011AGMin Glasgow.

Currentlywe arecompletingthe final stepsto enablethe websiteto go
live later in Septemberandwe will be emailingeveryonewith the new
URLassoonasthis happens.

We will be planningto havea smallgroupof editors,eachresponsible
for a specificsectionof the website. In this waywe hopeto ensurethat
the websiteis a dynamicandup to date resourcefor membersof CECs
andhealthprofessionalsmoregenerally.

If you are interested in getting involved as a sub editor then please
contactAnneSlowthera-m.slowther@warwick.ac.uk.
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